
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Our Ref: PQ 35050/23 
 
02nd August 2023 
  

Deputy David Cullinane 

Dáil Eireann  

Dublin 2  

 

 
Dear Deputy Cullinane 

 
I refer to your below parliamentary question which has been forwarded to me for attention.  
Firstly, please accept my sincere apologies for the delay in issuing a response. 
 
PQ 35050/23: To ask the Minister for Health the impact on waiting lists and waiting 
times for children with scoliosis and spina bifida for the period where arrangements 
and a scheme were in place to treat children abroad in hospitals in England, Germany 
and France; and if he will make a statement on the matter. 
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) Response: 
 
Children’s Health Ireland (CHI) can advise that in 2017, as part of an outsourcing initiative, 
families of children with scoliosis and spina bifida were offered the opportunity to have their 
child's surgery abroad.  As part of this initiative, a total of 28 patients had their surgery 
performed abroad in 2018.  
 
This resulted in 28 patients who were actively waiting for a scheduled surgical procedure with 
CHI being removed from our waiting lists.  This resulted in shorter waiting times for these 
patients while also facilitating spinal procedures for other patients and enabling more timely 
access to surgery.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

_____________________  

Sharon Ryan 

Directorate Operations Lead CDA  

Email: sharon.ryan@cuh.ie  
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